SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of April 2, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph and Gary Hursey, Town Clerk Alice Schloemann, Deputy Town Clerk Debbie Allsup and Attorney Alex Libell.
Absent:  None
Others:  Gary Fohne and Dave Witter
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported the last Senior Committee Meeting was on March 26, 2008.  The committee is planning for their next dinner to be on May 8, 2008.  The next meeting will be on April 23, 2008.
YOUTH REPORT
Kenneth Joseph reported the YMCA Fun Night on March 30, 2008 was a success with approximately 90 kids in attendance.  
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve $700 for the Annual Fishing Derby and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

AFTER PROM REPORT
Gary Hursey reported the After Prom plans are moving along the same as in previous years.  He is planning a meeting to recruit volunteers to help with the event.  
PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

No report.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
TOI has sent out a Memorandum regarding House Bill 5022.  The bill is being sponsored by Rep. Bob Rita which will provide a “non-mandatory” pay increase for township cemetery trustees from up to $500 per year to up to $1,000 per year.  The bill is currently on second reading in the House of Representatives. This letter will remain on file at the township office.

The annual Congressional Prayer Breakfast will be held on Monday, April 28, 2008 at 7:30 a.m. at the Gateway Center in Collinsville.  Anyone interest in attending should contact the office for reservations.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle spoke with Bel-O Heating and Cooling regarding the purchase of a new energy efficient furnace.  The cost would be approximately $6,000 to $7,000.   The decision was made to replace the heat exchanger in the existing unit for $1,785.
NEW BUSINESS
Congressman Jerry Costello sent the township a letter regarding some legislative matters which may be of interest.  A copy of the letter will be on file in the office if anyone is interested is reviewing.
The office received a Thank You from Christian Homecare for the $100 hole sponsorship at their golf tournament fund raiser.

St. Clair County Transit District has announced the implementation of a Seniors Ride Free Program.  All seniors within O’Fallon Township will be eligible to ride the fixed route Metrobuses and MetroLink free of charge after registering with them.
Gary Hursey informed the Board that Trustee Joseph Hubbard will be honored at the 2008 Chamber Awards Banquet for his Community Service work through out the years. The dinner will be on April 25th at 6 p.m. at the Katy Cavins Center.  Hursey also mentioned he would like the township to reserve a table at the dinner to celebrate his award and show support.  This will be on the agenda for the next meeting.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $60,165.42
                   General Assistance                  233.00
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Kenneth Joseph to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

                                                                        Respectfully submitted by:







Alice M. Schloemann






Town Clerk

